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1 May 2015

Dear Parent and Student

On behalf of the Governing Body I am writing to you to inform you of the financial issues facing this school and also all schools nationally. Like me, Governors are surprised that there has been so little focus on school funding in the run up to the election and we wanted to make sure that parents and students were informed about the situation.

1. National Funding

School funding for 5-16 year olds has been protected over the duration of the current parliament but at a ‘flat cash level’ which has meant that the funding rate per pupil has remained static and has not kept pace with general inflation and pay rises.

There are further and very significant rises in costs for the coming academic year which will make it extremely difficult for schools to retain their current level of provision. From September this year there is an increase of 2.38% in the amount that schools must pay towards the pensions of the teachers they employ. From April 2016 an increase of 3.4% in the employers’ National Insurance contribution will mean schools having to find around an additional £1,100 for each teacher they employ and slightly less for each other member of staff. On top of this, schools will need to fund the agreed pay rises for teachers and other staff. The Association of School and College Leaders (ASCL) calculates that these increases will add just over 4% to what it costs us to run a school.

The impact of these financial constraints is most likely to reduce the opportunities schools are able to offer their students.

The government has put an additional £390m into school funding this year to increase the funding to schools in some of the lowest funded authorities. Despite Lancashire being one of the lowest funded authorities nationally, it did not receive any additional funding. 

Additionally, funding for post 16 students has been reduced year on year by Government. For each post 16 student the school now receives £4000, less than for a year 7 student, despite the extra costs associated with provision of A level courses. Post 16 funding has fallen by 12% per student since 2010.

Election promises from parties to “protect school funding from cuts” will simply not address the issues faced by all schools, including this one. The Institute for Fiscal Studies – after looking at pre-election spending proposals by the Conservatives, Labour and the Liberal Democrats – concluded schools would see a real-terms reduction of at least 7% per child by 2020, no matter who won the general election.

2. Local Authority Distribution of Funding

As a maintained school we receive our funding from the Government via the Local Authority who are permitted to redistribute money to meet local demand. In successive years this school has been funded less well than other schools in Lancashire, with funding per student only exceeding the median point for Lancashire schools in the last financial year. The following table shows this and the extent to which this school and schools across Lancashire, are underfunded compared to the national median.

	Grant Funding/student

£
	Our School 
	Lancashire Median
	National Median



	2011
	4668
	4868
	5411

	2012
	4746
	4813
	5433

	2013
	4731
	4843
	5553

	2014
	5252
	5106
	5720


3. Falling School Roll

The budget problems at this school have been compounded by the falling school roll caused by a demographic downturn which has seen our numbers drop from 1619 in 2012 to 1425 currently on roll.

4. What we have done to combat the impact of our budget shortfall

In the last three years we have been forced to respond to the reduction in funding by:

· reducing our curriculum offer by cutting the number of courses in Key Stage 4 and 5

· making staff redundant and not replacing those who leave where this has not been necessary (the number of teachers at the school has fallen 101 full time equivalent in 2011 to 87 this year for example)

· reducing the amount of money available for books and resources

· reducing investment in new technology and in the premises

Despite these cuts the performance of students attending this school has continued to improve. However sustaining current levels of achievement will be harder in future because of the further reductions in provision we will have to make in order to balance the budget.

Yours faithfully,
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